VOICES joined a coalition of 9/11 Family Advocacy Groups on Monday to protest the proposed International Freedom Center (IFC) planned for Ground Zero and focus attention on building an appropriate and respectful memorial for the victims.

VOICES Founding Director Mary Fetchet made a brief statement to the assembled press corps, as did other family members. Mary’s statement and those by Michael Burke, Edie Lutnick, Rosaleen Tallon, and Dennis McKeon are available here. Also, we have selected some of the press coverage and editorial responses to Monday’s rally for your information. 
The families assembled on Monday agree that the IFC is a worthy idea—but that its proposed placement at the center of a revitalized Ground Zero is completely inappropriate and would detract from the honor and reverence the site deserves. The chant we raised after every speaker’s testimonial says it all: “9/11 Memorial Only.” 

Visitors to the Ground Zero site deserve to hear the tragedy and heroism of 9/11 told in a way that honors the sacrifices of our loved ones without the influence of politics or moral relativism. Those who come to the WTC from around the world deserve to know the unvarnished truth, and the victims deserve to have their stories told without interpretation. 
We are too close to the events of 9/11 to place them accurately in a historical context. The history of 9/11 and the War on Terrorism are still being written. We are concerned as well that the IFC will become a magnet for protest if it appears to legitimize America’s conflict in Iraq as a battle for freedom over oppression, or if it highlights certain aspects of freedom while marginalizing others. Conversely, the politicians assure us that nothing in the IFC could be construed as Anti-American, but the IFC’s head, Richard Tofel said on Monday, "Part of the way we celebrate freedom is to acknowledge that even the greatest societies in the world and those that have made the greatest contribution to freedom are not perfect." History shows us this is true of America, but is it the message of 9/11 we should present to the world? The IFC is creating controversy and protest before it is even built. Imagine what will happen after the exhibits go up. 

There should be no possibility of protest at the WTC site. It is hallowed ground and deserves to be treated as such, with respect, reverence, and contemplation of the lives lost. These stories will be a much more eloquent testament to freedom than any artificial conception imposed on the WTC site. It is up to us to make sure that the politicians and power brokers in charge of Ground Zero don’t forget the victims’ legacies in a last-ditch effort to shore up their own. 
